
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Application of Nickie   )      
Hertzog for a Change of Electric Supplier )  Case No.  EO-2012-0343  

   
NOTICE OF DECLASSIFICATION OF A PORTION OF STAFF’S 

MEMORANDUM TO DENY APPLICATION 
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by 

and through the undersigned counsel, and files this Notice with the Missouri Public 

Service Commission (Commission) and respectfully states as follows: 

1. On August 27, 2012, Staff filed its Memorandum in support of its 

recommendation to deny the change of supplier application filed by Ms. Nickie Hertzog.  

Staff marked the Memorandum HC in its entirety.   

2. After further review, portions of the Memorandum do not contain 

confidential information as defined in Section 386.480 RSMo (2000), and the 

Commission’s Rule 4 CSR 240-2.135.   

3. Staff has prepared the new public and highly confidential versions of the 

Memorandum attached hereto. The only change to the Memorandum is that Staff has 

declassified the majority of it.   

WHEREFORE, Staff submits the new public and highly confidential versions of 

its August 27, 2012 Memorandum.  

      Respectfully submitted,  

   /s/Jennifer Hernandez 
   Jennifer Hernandez 
   Senior Staff Counsel 
   Missouri Bar No. 59814 
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   Attorney for the Staff of the  
   Missouri Public Service Commission 
   P. O. Box 360 
   Jefferson City, MO 65102 
   (573) 751- 8706 (Telephone)  
   (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 

 jennifer.hernandez@psc.mo.gov 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served on this 
5th day of November, 2012 by First Class United States Mail, postage prepaid, to Nickie 
Hertzog, 17609 191st, Pleasant Hill, MO 64080; and by electronic mail to Nickie Hertzog 
at PNHertzog@aol.com; counsel for KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company at  
roger.steiner@kcpl.com; counsel for Osage Valley Electric Cooperative at  
cj@cjaslaw.com; and the Office of the Public Counsel at  opcservice@ded.mo.gov.  
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